
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOWN OF MARBLETOWN 
 

A regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Marbletown was convened in public 

session at the Town Hall, 1925 Lucas Ave Cottekill, New York on October 18, 2022, at 6:00 

o’clock P.M. local time.  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Richard Parete, and, 

upon roll being called, the following were: 

 

PRESENT:  

 

ABSENT: 

 

The following Resolution was offered by __________________, seconded by _____________: 
 

RESOLUTION #   2022 A LOCAL LAW TO OVERRIDE THE TAX LEVY LIMIT FOR 

FISCAL YEAR 2023 
 

WHEREAS, on October 4, 2022, a resolution was duly adopted by the Town Board of the Town 

of Marbletown, New York authorizing a public hearing to be held by the Town Board on 

October 18, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at the Rondout Municipal Center at 1925 Lucas Avenue, 

Cottekill, New York, to hear all interested parties on a proposed Local Law entitled “A Local 

Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit for Fiscal Year 2023”, and  

 

WHEREAS, the public hearing was duly held on the 18th day of October 2022 at 6:00 p.m. at 

the Rondout Municipal Center at 1925 Lucas Avenue, Cottekill, New York, and all parties in 

attendance were permitted an opportunity to speak on behalf of or in opposition to said proposed 

Local Law, or any part thereof; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board having determined that all parties entitled to notice have been 

duly given notice thereof; and  

 

WHEREAS, pursuant to 6 NYCRR Part 617 of the implementing regulations pertaining to 

Article 8 State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA) the Town Board hereby determines 

that adoption of this proposed Local Law is a Type II action which would not have a significant 

effect upon the environment; and  

 

WHEREAS, That Local Law No. of 2022 Local Law Overriding Tax Levy Limit for 2023 is 

hereby adopted pursuant to subdivision 5 of General Municipal Law Section 3-c, which 

expressly authorizes the Marbletown Town Board to override the tax levy limit by the adoption 

of a local law approved by vote of sixty percent (60%) of the Marbletown Town Board. 


